CITY OF WILMORE MINUTES
OCTOBER 1, 2018

The Wilmore City Council met in regular session Monday, October 1, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at
Wilmore City Hall with Mayor Harold Rainwater presiding. Councilmembers present
were: Jeff Baier, Jim Brumfield, Kim Deyer, Leonard Fitch and David Riel.

Attorney Robert L, Gullette I11 was present.

Not present: Councilmember Lynn Cooper

Pledge to the American flag.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Councilmember Deyer moved to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2018 regular
meeting; seconded by Councilmember Baier. There being no discussion, all members voted
aye.

OLD BUSINESS

LIENS ON TALIL GRASS PROPERTIES

There are three properties that have not paid their bills for their tall grass being mowed by
professional companies since they did not mow their properties in the allotted time given.
City Clerk, Sharon Moore will give Attorney Gullette the names and addresses of these
properties so he can put liens on these properties. The propetties are 803 Woodspointe
Way, 609 Gwendolyn Ct. and 200 Woodspointe Way

CENTRAL KENTUCKY HAULING DUMPSTER FEE/FRANCHISE

Attorney Gullette talked with Central Kentucky Hauling about a franchise fee.
Councilmember Brumfield asked why the city would just bid that out and Attorney Gullette
said that we would have to bid it out.

Councilmember Brumfield made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Riel to get out of
the roll off business and the city will keep our own dumpsters and garbage service.

After discussion about the maintenance and billing of the dumpsters, Councilmember
Brumfield withdrew his motion. It will be discussed more at the next council meeting.

ORDINANCE 6-18 TEVYING AD VALOREM PROPERTY TAX ON ALL
MOTOR VEHICLES BY THE CITY OF WILMORE, KENTUCKY FOR THE
YEAR 2019 ( SECOND READING)

Councilmember Brumfield made the motion, seconded by Councilmember Baier to
approve Ordinance 6-18. There being no discussion, all members voted aye.

Finance Director, Lori Vahle

The auditors will present the audit in November.
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Utilities & PW Director — Dave Carlstedt

Chief Bill Craig

The Police Department will be holding several active shooter trainings.

34™ Annual Equestrian North American Mounted Police Unit was held and the Police
Department had a cookout for them at the Horse Park.

Kim Stewart took the DARE car to NC for the Andy Griffith Days and won “Best in Class’
and received a trophy.

Chief Jimmy Powers

Community Development - Judy Woolums

The third Night Market was held and had a great turn out for it.

The Storytelling Festival was rainy but the attendance was great.
The Arts & Crafts will be on Saturday, October 6. There will be 53 vendors.

Parks & Recreation Director- Amy Fitch

On October 21st there will be an Ultimate Frisbee tournament and an Arin Gilliland soccer
clinic at Centennial Park from 9:30 to 2:30.

Treats On Main will be on Wednesday, October 31% from 6-7:30 pm

The Veterans Day Parade will be on November 10 at 10:00 am

Old-Fashioned Christmas will be December 1% from 7-9 pm

MAYOR COMMENTS:

ATTORNEY GULLETTE’S COMMENTS:

Attorney Gullette discussed the Hal Snowden appeal with the Mayor and the Council. He
stated that it was rendered on September 7. Rules of the Court of Appeals states that it
will be final on the 31% day following the day after it was rendered. He can file a petition
for Cert. If he does not file, then it is final and over and it goes back to Judge Daughtery
for enforcement.

COUNCILMEMBER COMMENTS:

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND GUEST SPEAKERS:

Rachel Fain talked to the Mayor and the Council about the noise from a certain house on
Wood Street. She asked the Council to draft a Noise Ordinance to help with the situation.
Attorney Guilette will draft a Noise Ordinance.

Motion by Councilmember Brumfield to adjourn the meeting at 6:43 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

PRESIDING OFFICER: MMZ/

arold L. Rainwater, Mayor

ATTEST:
Sharon Moore, Clty Clerk
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